
  
 

  

        

   

    

  

 

  

  

 

 

  

    

 

 

    

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

RIVERSIDE CITY COLLEGE 

Resources Development & Administrative Services Leadership Council (RD&AS LC) 

November 28th, 2022 

3:00 p.m. ʹ 5:00 p.m. 

Via Zoom 

Co-Chair: Prof. Patrick Scullin, Faculty 

Co-Chair: Dr. Kristine DiMemmo, Administrator 

Co-Chair: Stephen Ashby, Classified 

Members Present 

Patrick Scullin, Stephen Ashby, Kristine DiMemmo, Charles Richard, Paul O’Connell, Leo Truttmann, 

Natalie Halsell, Robert Baradaran, Robert Beebe, Sabrina Kroetz, Liz Tatum, Linda Sing, Gabriel Rivera, 

Elia Blount, Chris Williams, Daniel Hogan, Cheyenne Martin-Corbett 



  
 

     

  

   

 

   

 

       

 

  

 

 

  
  

   

 

  

  

  

  

  

   

  

  

 

  

 

  

 

  
  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Funding: Senate bill 169 authorized $2 billion dollars for affordable student housing for higher 

education institutions across the state, $1 billion of which is being allocated for California community 

college districts. A $1.6 billion planning grant for all three campuses was awarded last year, and the goal 

is to submit a construction application by January 2023. Two student housing surveys and a market 

demand analysis have identified a significant affordable housing need among RCCD students. The 

intention is for this affordable rate ($500-700 per bed per month) to cover the cost of maintenance and 

operation, preventing any further burden to the college. As for opening housing to the community 

should the beds not be filled by students, based on the results of the aforementioned surveys (the 

surveys revealed a demand for nearly 2500 beds; the project is currently bidding on construction of a 

building that would contain less than 300 beds), it is not believed this will be an issue. 

Open Forum for Equity Connections: Best Practices, Struggles, and Solutions 

No discussion items were raised by the council. 

Action Items 
Second Review of Updated Technology Plan 

- All references to “staff” were changed to “classified professional(s)” or “employee(s)”, as 

appropriate 

- Additional objectives, goals, and costs from over the past three years were added, including: 

o Create rubric of replacement prioritization 

o Mobile computing initiative 

o Mobile device and application management system 

o Hi-Flex classroom pilot 

o Upgrades to Hall of Fame, DL auditorium, classrooms in MTSC 

- Next, TRC would like to further align the tech plan with Guided Pathways, Studentm, y,Sam</MCID BDC 
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Part of the “deliverables” of this plan will be an application to calculate the total cost of ownership to 

the college. Another tool that will be made available is an “energy master plan”, which will provide a 

road map to becoming a carbon-neutral campus. 

There will obviously be significant costs to implement this plan, but the college is engaged in many of 

these impact areas to some degree already. 

Subcommittee Discussion 

- Faculty Co-Chairs 

o Not all of the subcommittees are properly co-chaired. While it is preferred that much of 

the co-chairs consist of those involved in RDAS, there should also be those from other 

work groups involved so as to ensure the most diverse of opinions are heard and 

included in decisions made. 

- HRC 

o HRC will 




